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LEETON PUBLIC SCHOOL 
 

At LPS we are Respectful, Responsible and 
Resilient Learners 

:  6953 3488            :  Mallee Street, Leeton              Monday, 14 December 2020 
:  www.leeton-p.schools.nsw.edu.au        :  leeton-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

What’s On At LPS: 

  Week 10 Term 4 

 Monday 14th December Captain’s Thank You Assembly  

 Tuesday 15th December 3-6 Disco – LPS Hall – 6.30PM to 8PM (Christmas Theme) 

 Wednesday 16th December Students Last Day – LPS Goes Wet n Wild 

  Year 6 Bell Ringing/Staff vs Year 6 Volleyball  

2021 Week 1 Term 1 

 Wednesday 27th January Staff Return - Staff Development Day  

 Thursday 28th January Staff Return - Staff Development Day  

 Friday 29th January Years 1 – 6 Return 

2021 Week 2 Term 1 

 Monday 1st February  Kindergarten 2021 Commences – Meet at LPS Hall 
   FOX – 9.45AM   WILD – 10.15AM   LESTER – 10.45AM  

 

http://www.leeton-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
mailto:leeton-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Dear Parents, Carers and Community Members 

Welcome to Week 10 Term 4  

It is hard to believe that we are already at the end of the 2020 school year. The year has been a year like no 
other! It has been a challenging year for everyone and we recognise that people are still working through 
the adjustments that have had to be made to accommodate living and working in a COVID world. 

As we come closer to the end of the school year, we’d like to extend our thanks to you, our parent 
community, for demonstrating so much resilience and patience towards the circumstances we faced 
together. We strived together to get the best outcomes for our students despite the pandemic and you 
have stayed by our side the entire time.  

Many of you may be unaware of the processes and policies our school has been operating on in relation to 
this. Every event and activity has been thoroughly planned to ensure we are complying with all COVID 
restrictions as set out by the NSW Department of Education, especially in terms of parent, staff and 
student interactions. I would like to sincerely thank all those people who have supported us with this 
ensuring everyone has remained safe. 

Our 2020 Presentation Day was one such event. We were very disappointed that you could not be present 
at this event as it is the pinnacle of celebrating a wonderful school year, however, my amazing staff worked 
incredibly hard to ensure we could do the next best thing and provide video recordings of the events and 
take individual photographs of each award recipient, which will be distributed over the coming days. It has 
been lovely to hear the positive feedback regarding this – thank you! 

Sadly, Presentation Day was not the only event impacted by COVID restrictions. School decisions have not 
been made lightly and were always based around the economic circumstances of our entire school 
community, the COVID restrictions and the impacts on our students. Once again, my amazing staff have 
volunteered to organise and host a variety of activities within and out of school hours to ensure our 
students have had access to a variety of educational and fun activities during 2020.  

You may not always understand the basis on which decisions are made, but they are always well informed 
with our students at the heart of these. We have all had to adjust to the way we do things and my 
incredible staff have worked beyond their duties and normal expectations to ensure that our students’ 
wellbeing has been paramount throughout the year. Although we have missed out on certain events we 
have compensated with a range of other activities. We have greatly appreciated the support from you and 
members of our wider school community as these changes have been made. 

Remember as a vibrant community we will continue to celebrate the successes of our students, the 
diligence and commitment of our staff and the strong partnerships that have been forged over many years. 
We are looking forward to a new year where our open-door policy is once again enacted and we can join in 
the face to face activities that are such an integral part of the Leeton Public School Community. 

Once again to the amazing people of our Community we say a huge ‘THANK YOU’ for your ongoing support 
during 2020 – the COVID year.  

Congratulations Mrs Gill 

Congratulations to Mrs Jayne Gill who has accepted the position of Relieving Director of Education, Albury 
for the 2021 year. I will continue in the Relieving Principal role. 

Presentation Day 

Last Tuesday we held the Annual Leeton Public School Presentation Day Assemblies. This was a time to 
celebrate student achievement throughout the 2020 School year. Congratulations to the many students 
who received awards on the day. Students were recognised in areas of academic achievement, leadership, 
effort, sport, performing arts as well as many other categories. A big thank you to our school staff who 
organised the day.  

Year 6 Graduation 

Last Wednesday I had the privilege of attending our 2020 year 6 Graduation evening as both a parent and 
teacher. It is an event that evokes different feelings and emotions for students: excitement in anticipation 
of beginning a new phase of life; sadness in leaving a place that has nurtured you for 7 years; trepidation in 
contemplating what lies ahead; and joy and satisfaction for what has been achieved. 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
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Regardless of how they are feeling, they have all been influenced by your time at Leeton Public School and 
the person they are today is, to a significant degree, the result of their interactions with the students and 
staff of Leeton Public School and the experiences they have shared. 

I wish all our year 6 students the very best with this next exciting phase of your life. Look back with 
fondness at the time you have spent here at Leeton Public School and know that you will always be 
welcome. But look out, and beyond, and do not limit yourself. 

Photos taken on the night will be uploaded to a private Facebook page, please keep an eye on our School 
Facebook page for the group link. The group will only be open to Year 6 parents, if you do not have 
Facebook and would like a photo please call the LPS office.  

Year six students will ring our school bell on Wednesday 16th December at 3pm. Information and details 
of this event have been distributed to all year 6 students.  

2021 School Leaders 

Today we had the pleasure of announcing our 2021 School leaders. Congratulations to Chloe Curry and 
Aimon Doyle (Captains) along with Emily Wells and Solomon Liu (Vice Captains). I know that these young 
people will be exceptional leaders in 2021 for Leeton Public School.  

I would also like to extend my sincere thanks and gratitude to our 2020  Madeleine Glenn and Jez 
Lashbrook (Captains) along with Lily Thomason and Kebron Lemma (Vice Captains) who have been 
respectful, responsible  and resilient leaders in 2020 for Leeton Public School.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Giving Tree  

Our  LPS  Giving Tree received a wonderful boost last week when the Leeton Show Society dropped by 
the school to make a generous donation, making sure families and communities in LEETON doing it tough 
this festive season will not be forgotten. 

The Leeton Show Society has teamed with the Royal Agricultural Society of NSW and Good360 to make 
sure families on the land and those affected by drought are able to experience some joy this Christmas. 
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Good360 repurposes surplus brand new goods and directs them to the Australians who need them most. 
In this case they are supporting regional communities to ensure families have something to share beneath 
the Christmas tree. 

The gifts supplied to us have been donated by LEGO. We offer a huge thanks to the Leeton Show Society 
for their support of our community   

A big thank you to everyone who has donated to the Giving Tree this year. Once again the response has 
been overwhelming. The gifts under the tree have been distributed to the Leeton Community Opportunity 
Shop this year to those in need in the Leeton area. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2021 Organisation 

Thinking about 2021 already? At LPS we encourage everyone in Kindergarten – Year 6 to bring along some 
school supplies in a pencil case to assist their learning. 

What could be in the pencil case? 

Coloured pencils, Lead pencils, Red and Blue pens (years 3-6), Highlighters, Ruler, Eraser, Sharpener, 
Whiteboard Markers and a Glue Stick. 

*Don’t forget years 1-6 students can also participate in our BYOD program and Bring Their Own Device (eg 
laptop, tablet, ipad etc) to school for use as a learning tool in the classroom. 

Please ask if you have any questions.  
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SCHOOL & UNIFORM SHOP HOLIDAY OPEN TIMES 

If you need to contact the school over the vacation period please message our facebook page or email 
leeton-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Included in this newsletter are instructions on how to order school uniforms through our online system. 
We encourage you to order and collect uniforms from school before 16th December. Otherwise online 
orders can be placed during January and collected from school on Thursday 28th January or Friday 29th 
January. The Uniform Shop will be open Thursday 28th January between the hours of 10:00am to 2:00pm 
for face to face shopping.  

Upcoming Events 

A reminder to all parents that this time of the year is extremely busy with many events scheduled. Events 
are listed below on this newsletter along with the calendar on the school website. 

16/12/2020           Last day for students 

     Wet n Wild activities 

                      Year 6 Ring the School Bell at 3pm  

27/01/2021        Staff return 

29/01/2021       Years 1-6 students return 

01/02/2021       Kindergarten 2021 commences   

2020/2021 TERM DATES  

The last day for all students in Term 4 is Wednesday 16 December 2020  

The Department of Education has made a state-wide change for all schools for school development days 
(pupil free days) at the beginning of 2021. This means that the first 2 days are now pupil free days. (A pupil 
free day has been removed from the end of the year)  

Students in Years 1- 6 return to school on Friday 29 January 2021  

Kindergarten students will commence school on Monday 1 February 2021 

 

Rachel Thomason   

Relieving Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 6 FUNDRAISER 

Year 6 Fundraiser 

Recently Year 6 held a fundraiser to go towards their gift to the school. This year they 

raised a staggering $1300!! 

The Year 6 cohort have decided, after consultation with Mrs Thomason, to put the money 

towards a mural in the playground. They are currently working on suggestions for the 

mural design. 

What a special way to help us remember the class of 2020! 

 

mailto:leeton-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Congratulations to these students for their exceptional achievement, behaviour 
and service to others. #respectfulresponsibleresilientlearners 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

L-R: Connor ApA, William B-R, Kyis R 

Fox   Charlie J, Ben Y        

Wild   Robert W, Matilda O’D   

Lester  Gurleen K, Tayah W 

Bland  Chanea R, William S 

French  Charlie B, Ed A 

Blabey  August W, Camieka R 

Gleeson  Tom L, Braxton D 

Jennings  Jack H, Edi R, Pepper G 

Griffiths  Samuel C, Exodus V, Cohen H 

Tan   Isiah T, Wesley W, Taylor G 

Paterson  Charlotte B, Dakota W, Imogen R 

Rodda  Arman A, Maya P, Daniel G 

Marsden  Connor O, Ellena H, Abdullah A 

Gleitzman  Avaril D, Chloe C, Anas M-R 

 

 

DIAMOND AWARDS

MERIT AWARDS

SPECIAL AWARD WINNERS 
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L-R: Connor ApA, Jayla W 

During Naidoc Week Leeton Shire organised a colouring in competition. All prize winners will receive an 
LPS canteen voucher donated by the P & C.  All stage winners will receive a book from the Leeton Shire 
Council in the New Year. 

Stage Winners Class Winners 

Early Stage 1 – Heath S Fox – Evie D 

Stage 1 -  Indi-Raye S Wild – Robert W 

Stage 2 – Kylah B Lester – Paige R 

Stage 3 – Chloe C Bland – Ella W 

 French – Claude D 

 Blabey – Harrison B 

 Gleeson – Phoebe D 

 Griffiths – Rylan P 

 Tan – Cid P 

 Jennings – Laura T 

 Paterson – Logan D 

 Gleitzman – Anna W 

 Marsden – Kenji R 

 Rodda – Willis B 

PLATINUM AWARDS 

LEETON SHIRE COUNCIL NAIDOC WEEK ART COMPETITON 
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CLASSROOM CAPERS - PATERSON 
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Our LPS Giving Tree received a wonderful boost when the Leeton Show Society dropped by the school to make 
a generous donation, making sure families and communities in LEETON doing it tough this festive season will 
not be forgotten.  

The Leeton Show Society has teamed with the Royal Agricultural Society of NSW and Good360 to make sure 

families on the land and those affected by drought are able to experience some joy this Christmas. 

Good360 repurposes surplus brand new goods and directs them to the Australians who need them most. In this 

case they are supporting regional communities to ensure families have something to share beneath the Christmas 

tree. 

The gifts supplied to us have been donated by LEGO. We offer a huge thanks to the Leeton Show Society for 

their support of our community. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all our wonderful families for the 
generous donations that were placed under our 
giving tree. As always we have been delighted 
with the response. The OP Shop Volunteers 
collected the gifts on Friday and they will be 
distributed to needy families over the coming 
weeks. The spirit of giving is alive and well in our 
LPS school community.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

My Favourite memory of LPS was when we went to the Junee liquorice chocolate factory. We got to make a giant freckle 
and take it home. There was a shop with products made from the factory. We also got taken on a tour of the factory to 
see how the machines work to make the food. –Charlotte Turner 
 
 
My favourite memory of Leeton Public was when we were doing emotive language in class and Mrs Ramponi was telling 
someone not to interrupt and she said, “I’m about to use some emotive language in a moment!” Then one of the laptops 
went BEEP!  - Anna Woodlands 
 
 
My favourite memory is when the LPS rugby union team travelled to Canberra to participate in a tournament. We went 
through the entire tournament without losing a game. My highlight from that is when I knocked over this kid when I ran 
the ball. - Thomas Johnstone 
 
 
My favourite memory of LPS is playing rugby league in Goulburn for the school. I scored a try for the first time and it was 
the most fun I had. - Tennyson Sales 
 
 
My favourite memory was when I was elected school captain at the MPC. I felt very excited. Another favourite memory 
was when I first started kindergarten in 2013. - Jez Lashbrook 
 
 
My favourite memory was when we went to Canberra for rugby and played at GIO stadium and won. Another favourite 
memory was when I made it to state for the first time for swimming. - Arlo Ciavarella 
 
 
My favourite memory of Leeton Public School was when we taped some of the teachers to the bus line poles with duct 
tape. I loved that moment because it was so much fun. Everyone got some tape so it was all fair. - Brooke Pearce 
 
 
My favourite memory of LPS is when I first started at the school and everyone helped show me around. I didn't know how 
to speak English and I quickly realised who my friends were. -Farzana Hussaini 
 
 
My favourite memory was coming to school and seeing all of my friends and playing sports. I also enjoyed playing rugby 
league for the school - Ethan Lyons 
 
My favourite memory from Leeton Public is when I signed up for the soccer team. I got the chance to play soccer at a 
higher level. My other favourite memory is when I got picked to be a school Vice Captain. - Kebron Lemma 
 
 
My funniest memory is my kindergarten excursion. On the way home our bus broke down. Luckily Mrs Gill and her 
husband came to save the day. I remember I was in the very back seat and I found it so hilarious. While we were at Altina 
we were in carts and horses were pulling us along. When we got to where the emus were one emu stuck it’s head out and 
pecked Mrs Frazer. - Madeleine Glenn 
 
 
My favourite memory at Leeton Public School was the swimming carnivals. In Year 4 at LNPSSA Madi, Tilly and I got zinc 
everywhere. But the best bit of the swimming carnivals was that even though I didn't always place I still had a great time 
and got to swim. - Lily Thomason 
 
 
Just the year 2020, we had gone through home schooling, something that I had a lot of fun doing, not seeing friends made 
me sad but we came back after a few weeks. I had a great time this year doing different things. I know that for others it 
wasn’t the best year but for me, it was the most enjoyable year I had. - Jayden Davidson 
 

 

LEETON SHOW SOCIETY  

LPS GIVING TREE  
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YEAR 6 LPS MEMORIES 
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WOW! What a crazy year it has been. I would like to send out a massive 
THANK YOU to all my fantastic volunteers who go above and beyond to 
assist in the canteen, juggling both family and work commitments to do 

voluntary work. I am forever grateful. 

THANK YOU TO THE AWESOME YEAR 6 STUDENTS WHO HAVE 
HELPED ME AT SECOND HALF OF LUNCH SINCE WE HAVE 
RETURNED AFTER HOME LEARNING. BECAUSE I WAS STILL 
UNABLE TO HAVE PARENT HELPERS THEY STEPPED UP AND 
ALL DID A RIPPER JOB. THANKS AGAIN. 

Toby, Charlotte, Rusty and Jacko. 

2020 is the first year that I have seen the whole year group through from 
kinder to year 6. It has been so lovely to watch them grow from an 
innocent little child with their oversized uniforms, hats and enormous back 
packs to now beautiful young adults. I wish them all the best in their high 
school years, I will definitely miss them. 

Canteen roster 

Week 10 

Monday 14th- Faith Young 

Tuesday 15th-Karen Kalon 

Wednesday 16th-Ange and Jen 

 

 

 

 

 

CRUNCHY CABIN NEWS 
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WEEK 10 LIMITED MENU. 

MONDAY 14TH 

PIES/SAUSAGE ROLLS/MINI PIES BURGERS & TOASTIES 

TUESDAY 15TH 

PASTA & TOASTIES 

WEDNESDAY 16TH 

NUGGETS & NACHOS 

LAST DAY TREAT  

LOLLIES AVAILABLE AT 2ND HALF FOR $1.00.                 

Ordering online is easy with Quickcliq, please see the attached flyer. Online orders can be placed during January and 
collected from school on Thursday 28th January or Friday 29th January. The Uniform Shop will be open Thursday 28th 
January between the hours of 10:00am to 2:00pm for face to face shopping. 

 

 

 

Although I am unable to assist you with uniforms during canteens times there are other options to purchase 

uniforms. 

 Message or ring Belinda for a mutually convenient appointment time; 0427 532 401 

 If I am unreachable ring the office 6953 3488 

 Order online @ www.quickcliq.com.au. 

 Send in your order & money with your child to me in the canteen.  

 Or email me on blimy74@gmail.com 

Strictly no credit, no eftpos      

 

I am currently out of sizes 5 – 8 and 2 – 8 socks. 

UNIFORM SHOP 

 

mailto:blimy74@gmail.com
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PHOTO GALLERY – PLATINUM LUNCH 
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PHOTO GALLERY – K-2 DISCO 
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